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Totara - Rātā
Growing Christ-like, Creative, Critical Thinkers

Welcome to Week 6, Term 2
 

It’s time to go back to school !!!!

Mrs Cleave & Mrs Manson are both very excited that we are going to be back at school 
again and teaching face to face (in a distanced kind of way!)

The children have been asking what will be different, so please run through this list of 
changes with them. We have also attached the first week’s timetable as we have 

swapped some lessons around.  
 

How things will be different:
Environment:
● On the mat students will have a designated 

“spot” to sit on that helps them remain 
further apart from others than they would 
normally be on the mat. 

● The students will also have a designated 
place to sit at a table. It will be the same 
place every time they use a table. 

● The main doors to the building and the 
doors by the kitchen will be closed, and 
children only enter and exit the building 
through their kōhanga door. 

● As children enter and exit through their 
kōhanga door they sanitise their hands.

● Children may play anywhere in the 
playground. 

● If possible parents are to interact with 
teachers via email and phone calls. 

Daily Routines:
● The timetable has been changed slightly. 

Please look at the attached timetable. 
● Lunch, read ‘n feed and 2nd break snack 

will be eaten inside at their table. 
● After breaks, students line up at their 

kohanga door. As they enter one by one 
they take their shoes off & sanitise their 
hands. 

● Assembly will be Te Mahuri assembly only.
● Year 7 / 8 Technology will take place at 

RCS with teachers from Lincoln Primary 
Technology department from 9am - 12pm. 

Health & Safety:
● Hands will always be 

sanitised/washed before eating 
and touching equipment.

● School pick times will be 
staggered. The pick up time for 
Te Mahuri is 3pm.  If you have 
younger siblings, parents come 
to school at the finish time for 
the eldest sibling. Te Mahuri 
parents will wait on the basket 
ball court.

● Children will keep their own 
pens/pencils etc in their pencil 
case. Every child will need to 
make sure their pencil case is 
brought to school. 

● No sharing pencils or pens. 
Teachers will provide glue sticks 
for each child and pencils. 

● If students appear sick they will 
be sent home. 

● No hugging or close contact.  
● Each class will have Health & 

Safety monitors on a roster to 
sanitise surfaces. 

What you need to bring to school: 
● Journals and technology from 

your learning pack.
● The school work you have 

completed.
● Pencil case. 






